
Notice of Motion – Council 1 February 2017 

Marina Car Park, the Pavilion and Cary Green Development 

 

This Council notes the decision of the Elected Mayor on 1 February 2012 in respect 
of the Development Agreement for the Marina Car Park, the Pavilion and Cary 
Green and that planning permission for a hotel was granted by the Development 
Management Committee on 27 February 2017.  However to date there appears to 
have been no progress of the development.  
 
Given the desperate need for economic regeneration in the Bay, this Council 
requests the Mayor to rescind his decision of 1 February 2012 and that as a 
consequence he instructs the Director of Corporate Services and Operations to 
terminate the Development Agreement. 
 
Proposer: Councillor Darling (S) 
Seconder: Councillor Darling (M) 


